
                                              

Dear Parents and Carers 

I hope that you had a restful and enjoyable half term. If you have not yet had 
the chance to watch it, please do look at the school website where you will 
see a wonderful video of our students talking about “Why We Love Millfield”.  

Thank you to everyone who has donated old uniform to the school; it is 
fabulous to see what a caring community we are part of! If you have anything 
to donate, please just send it in with your child.  

We have received a number of emails of concern about some students riding 
their bikes, and even scooters, dangerously in Thornton Village – sometimes in large groups, 
sometimes on the wrong side of the road and on the pavements. Unless you are confident that 
your child has good road sense (including when they are with their friends) and wears a helmet, 
if they are within walking distance of school, I would strongly advise they walk to school for their 
own safety.  

May I take this opportunity to remind our Year 11 families that their child should now have a 
revision timetable in place and should be revising every evening and at the weekend. Whilst it is 
important that all students have some down time, it is also vitally important to remember that 
starting revision early will improve your child’s final results next year. There are again a number 
of students who are telling us that they are not revising due to being at work and I urge parents 
to consider the impact this will have on their results and their futures. Our How to Help Your 
Child Revise session can be found on the school website (in the parents’ section). You can also 
contact Mr Wood for help and advice.  

It is wonderful to see so many students getting involved in the wealth of extracurricular 
opportunities we have on offer at Team Millfield! Just as an example, we’ve got Erin in Year 11 
running the Welsh Club and Kai in Year 10 who is qualified to teach British Sign Language and is 
starting our first-ever BSL Club. Our talented dancers are busy practising for the show at the 
Winter Gardens and our fantastic Year 7 netball teams recently won against Cardinal Allen! Our 
English department are running a journalism and newspaper club, and our after-school STEM 
Club is buzzing with students learning new skills. I received this wonderful email from a parent: 
“Because of your inspirational STEM club - what an influence informal learning can have!  I just 
wanted to say a well done and thank you to the teachers running the club - it has given my child 
the motivation to independently build on many skills, including resilience when something 
doesn't work quite as planned!  Also, a side thank you to other teachers who make their 
resources available at lunchtimes to support this independent learning such as DT and Computer 
Science.  What a fabulous place to be learning!” 

From Monday 7th November, we are starting a library swap shop; students can bring in any 
unwanted second-hand books and swap them for new (second-hand) ones in the library! 

We use Twitter to celebrate our students and remind parents of upcoming events, you can follow 
us at @millfieldhighsc.  

 

Best wishes 

 

 

 

Nicola Regan 

Headteacher 

 

Belvedere Road, Thornton Cleveleys, FY5 5DG                                          Telephone 01253 865929  

E-mail admin@millfield.lancs.sch.uk  

Website: www.millfield.lancs.sch.uk 

Twitter page @millfieldhighsc 
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DATES FOR 
2022/2023 

 

 

Year 11 MFL Speaking 
Exams -                      

14th, 15th & 16th 
November 2022 

Year 11 Mock Exams - 
21st November - 2nd 

December 2022 

Year 11 Art Mock 
Exam -                            

5th, 6th, 8th & 9th 
December 2022 

Parent Forum -           
7th December 2022 

All School Carol 
Services  -                   

14th & 15th 
December 2022 

Year 10 Mock 
Interview Day  -       

18th January 2023 

Celebration of Music  -  
6th March 2023 

Careers Fayre Day -     
8th March 2023 
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Year 7 – Mr Greenall  
 

As we approach Christmas, we are looking closely at the behaviour and attendance of Year 
7 and we have high expectations that were implemented at the beginning of the school 
year. I look forward to working with the year 7s again for another half term, supporting all 
students in their learning and pastoral.  There are many extra-curricular activities that are 
available along with homework support club to support students in their home learning.   

  

Year 8 – Miss Miller-Crook  

I hope all our students have had a lovely half term and feel refreshed and ready to learn. I 
will be monitoring behaviour very closely this term to ensure the highest quality of            
behaviour for learning is demonstrated by students in lessons. Low level disruption in lessons 
is unacceptable and prevents others from meeting their full potential. I am looking forward 
to working with parents, as well as supporting those students who present any undesirable 
behaviours in lessons, in order to ensure students are able to meet their potential.    

Year 9 - Mrs Clare  

After a lovely half term, we are back and ready for another busy term. This term we have 
progress evening and updated learner scores that will help us adapt our learning techniques 
and see the students that need support as well as students who have worked extremely 
hard and increased their scores. The graduation programme is still going strong with lots of 
students completing their tasks to help towards the end goal of graduating.  

I am monitoring behaviour very closely and will be inviting parents in for meetings to discuss 
with them where we can make improvements. There are lots of extra curricular activities  
available at lunch time and after school. Please don't forget that there is also a homework 
club after school for students who need some support or are struggling to complete work at 
home.    

I look forward to another busy term with year 9 and I am extremely proud of their effort 
since returning to Millfield in September.    
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Year 10 - Mr Griffiths  

With all students now settled into their GCSE options, we are continuing to focus on student 
work experience. We are supported by Mrs Draper in assisting with work experience      
placements for students who are struggling to find their own. So far, we have students who 
have found placements within hair and beauty, schools, the military and hospitality. Please 
can I encourage all parents and students to try and secure a placement as soon as possible, 
and if support is needed please get in touch with either myself or Mrs Draper.  

 

Year 11 – Mrs Doran  

I am proud of the effort the Year 11s have been displaying 
since September for their final year at Millfield. It has been 
lovely to see so many of them staying after school and    
attending intervention to support their learning further as 
we approach their mock exams.  
 
We have started supervised revision on Wednesdays after 
school which is useful for those students who may struggle 
to get motivated with revision at home; staff will also help 
with revision timetables and provide revision tips.  
 
Mock examinations commence on 14th November and will 
continue until 9th December. Year 11’s currently have      
exclusive use of the theatre at lunchtimes so I’d like to see 
us use this space as much as we can!  
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KEY STAGE 4 UPDATE 
 

It continues to be a very busy time for Key Stage 4 students. Our Year 11     
students are currently preparing for their mock exam which will begin later 
this month. These will give both students and teachers additional important  
information about current progress as we head towards the GCSE exams in the 
summer.  
Year 11 students have received a lot of information about the various post 16 
options available to them and all of them should have applied to at least one 
provider by Christmas.  
Year 10 students have generally made an excellent start to their GCSE courses 
and they continue to prepare for work experience after Christmas - Miss Gower 

DATES FOR 2022/2023 

 
Year 11 MFL Speaking Exams - 14th, 15th & 16th November 2022 

Year 11 Mock Exams  - 21st November—2nd December 2022 
Year 11 Art Mock Exam - 5th, 6th, 8th & 9th December 2022 

Parents’ Forum - 7th December 2022 
All School - Carol Services 14th & 15th December 2022 

Year 10 Mock Interview Day  -  18th January 2023 
Celebration of Music  -  6th March 2023 

Careers Fayre Day - 8th March 2023 
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Meet our new  

student Council! 

 

 

 

 

 

Now our fantastic team has been assembled, they are already excited to try and make a change for  students 

in school. During our first meeting, the students highlighted key areas in school that they wish could be   

modified and with the support of SLT, ideas for change are being gathered.  

One of the issues that the students wish to try and support our school family with is the Christmas Hampers 

which we provide for families in need in the local community. This year, like no other, will be a challenging 

year for many and the school council have set an agenda to try and support as many as possible. We will be 

writing to local businesses for support and creating an advert which will be placed on social media and the 

school website, to rally support for our campaign. We will be looking for donations of food, toiletries and 

Christmas presents from students and their families in school, as well as holding various fund-raising          

activities, including glow in the dark dodgeball, a year 11 charity football match and a non-uniform day. We 

hope as many people can get involved with these activities as possible, to support people in our own      

community.  

Oliver O’Neil Yr7  Archie Bowater Yr9  

Amelia Nicholls Yr8  Harriet Whitaker Yr10  

Bella McIlwraith Yr8   Erin Hill Yr10  

Kian Forsyth Yr8  Olivia Clueit Yr10  

Emily Smith Yr8  Emily Hume Yr10  

Jessica Garside Yr9  Isabel Daniells Yr10  

WORK EXPERIENCE 

The dates for the Year 10 Work Experience will be   

20th March – 31st March 2023 

Please assist by talking to your child about work experience and supporting them with 

questions they may have.  

Self Placement Forms (Green Form) to be returned by  

Thursday 1st December 2022.  

Work Experience Support Hub 
Every Wednesday Lunchtime in A41 

Students can receive advise, discuss work experience opportunities or make phone 
calls   

Any problems, please send students to A50 to see me -Mrs Draper . 
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Teaching and Learning update –  

Challenge and Scaffolding 

Here at Millfield, we strive to ensure that all our students achieve highly, and that challenge lies at the very 

heart of our curriculum. This term we will be working on how we can push our students out of their comfort 

zone and engage in tasks which make them think deeply and raise the level of challenge in their learning. 

To ensure all our students are able to access our challenging curriculum, teachers will be considering     

different ways to scaffold learning. Scaffolding is a temporary support that allows students to successfully 

complete tasks; it is taken away when it is no longer needed.  

Teachers will be using visual scaffolds such as a task planner or images to support students’ vocabulary 

learning.  

Verbal scaffolding is another technique that staff will be employing. This might 

include teachers live marking students’ work and reminding them of what they 

need to do to make progress or prompting them to correct literacy errors. 

Finally, teachers will be utilising written scaffolds. This could include word 

banks or sentence starts to help students. It could also be a writing frame to 

help students to structure their work successfully.  

If you would like to find out more about challenge and scaffolding here at  

Millfield, or how you can challenge or support your child at home, please don’t 

hesitate to contact the teaching and learning team who will be happy to      

discuss this with you.  

Home -Learning:  why is it important?  
Home-learning bridges the gap between school and home. Here at Millfield, we believe in a collaborative approach, which allows 
students, teachers and parents to monitor the progress of their child in the learning process. Common home-learning assignments 
may include required reading, writing or typing projects, mathematical exercises to be completed, in-
formation to be reviewed before a test, or other skills to be practised.   
  

As a parent, here are a few things you may wish to consider:  
  
Pro 1 – Home-learning improves student achievement.  
Studies show that home-learning improves student achievement in terms of improved grades,          
test results, and the likelihood of attending college. 
Pro 2- Home-learning helps to reinforce learning and develop good study habits and life skills.  
Everyone knows that practise makes perfect. Students typically retain only 50% of the information 
teachers provide in class, and they need to apply that information in order to truly learn it.  
Pro 3- Home-learning allows parents to be involved with their child's learning.  
Thanks to take-home assignments, parents are able to track what their children are learning at school, as well as their academic 
strengths and weaknesses.  

 

 Reminder  
In order to support your child with their home learning, please regularly log into       
Synergy to monitor the tasks that have been set and remind your child to complete 
them. The home learning policy can be viewed on our school website; this explains how 
much home learning your child should be set each week and the types of tasks they 
could be set.  
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Layla Ryder   7 S1 ASN 

Charlotte Vance   7 S1 ASN 

Timur Whiteside  7 S1 ASN 

Lily Slack    7 S1 ASN 

Leo Rossi     7 S1 ASN 

George Davies   7 S1 ASN 

 

HOT CHOCOLATE WITH THE HEADTEACHER 

All of the above students have been nominated by the Technology 

department for their excellent work in Technology 
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Attendance 

This has been an exceptional first half term with students at Millfield attending 1.9% higher than the         

national average: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Excellent attendance will be rewarded throughout the year and Activities day in July will be for students who have 

outstanding attendance for the full year. 

Deputy Headteacher’s Maths Challenge 

 

 

 

Please email your worked solution to Mr Humphreys - b.humphreys@millfield.lancs.sch.uk 
 

 

Well done to Poppy Thompson (Year 7) for correctly solving the last challenge.   

Poppy’s solution: 

30 divided by 3 (apples) = 10 (1 apple) 

18 minus 10 (1 apple) = 8, 8 divided by 2 (2 bananas) = 4 (1 banana) 

1 banana (4) – 1 coconut (2) = 2  

Coconut (2) + apple (10) + banana (4) = 16 

 

mailto:b.humphreys@millfield.lancs.sch.uk
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Now we are well into autumn, food sources for local birds are starting to reduce. Putting out food and water 

on a regular basis will help birds to maintain their fat reserves. The best times to put out food are in the 

morning and early evening, with high-fat foods the best, such as suet balls and seed mixtures. Never give 

birds left over cooking fat due to bacteria growth and salt levels, or milk products. Bird feeders also need to 

be monitored, as underused feeders will develop bacteria.  

On Tuesday 1st November, the Millfield Eco-Warriors made their own bird feeders with seed mix,             

mealworms, and lard. We mixed the three together, then applied the mixture to the outside of toilet roll 

tubes, and the inside of toilet roll tubes that were cut in half. We got very messy but had fun, whilst knowing 

we were helping the local wildlife. The students chose to hang their feeders in the school’s environmental 

garden using natural wool (make sure the wool isn’t synthetic as it will not biodegrade). 

If you have, or make, any bird feeders, and get bird visitors, please share your photographs with us on 

Twitter (@MillfieldEco).  

 

For more information on bird feeding and feeders, visit  

www.rspb.org.uk/birds-and-wildlife/advice/how-you-can- 

help-birds/feeding-birds/ 

 

http://www.rspb.org.uk/birds-and-wildlife/advice/how-you-can-help-birds/feeding-birds/
http://www.rspb.org.uk/birds-and-wildlife/advice/how-you-can-help-birds/feeding-birds/
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Our Year 7 have had the opportunity to select one of a choice of 17 different titles 
from this year's Bookbuzz books, which they then get to keep. They have arrived in 
school this week and will be distributed during English lessons. Here are some of 
our students who have already received theirs. They are absolutely delighted with 
this gift from the Booktrust reading charity and Team Millfield and they absolutely 
cannot wait to start reading their brilliant Bookbuzz books! 

 

Please use this link to find a synopsis of each book below  The Bookbuzz books | BookTrust  

Library Books of the Week: Alex Rider: Nightshade by Anthony 
Horowitz.  

The 13th book in the Alex Rider series, this slick and            
sophisticated spy drama will thrill existing fans and convert 
new ones. 

Library Books of the Week: Wave Riders by Lauren St John.  

Packed with deception, red herrings, villainous baddies and a 
sense of   ever-present threat, this is a mystery to keep   
readers guessing. 

https://www.booktrust.org.uk/what-we-do/programmes-and-campaigns/bookbuzz/students/bookbuzz-books/
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Uniform swap-Shop / Pre-loved Uniform 

Due to the increasing living costs and our proactive approach to addressing the financial burden of uniform 

costs, we are proud of our newly opened “Uniform Swap Shop”. We are encouraging all families and the  

local community to donate any unwanted uniform to school, which can then be re-used by others who are 

in need of specific items or whole uniforms. There is a drop off box at the front of school in reception for       

anybody wishing to donate. For anybody wishing to make the most of this cost saving initiative, please   

complete a request form which can be found in the main reception foyer or email your child’s Progress Lead 

directly. 

 
Year 7: Mr Greenall r.greenall@millfield.lancs.sch.uk 

Year 8: Miss Miller-Crook g.miller-crook@millfield.lancs.sch.uk 

Year 9: Mrs Clare t.clare@millfield.lancs.sch.uk 

Year 10: Mr Griffiths k.griffiths@millfield.lancs.sch.uk 

Year 11: Mrs Doran c.doran@millfield.lancs.sch.uk 

 

For the safety of all of our 

students at the start and the 

end of the day can I remind 

parents who are dropping 

off and picking up by car 

not to drive too quickly 

down Belvedere Road and 

to be courteous of other 

road users when parking.  

 

Many thanks for your                  

understanding and support.  

mailto:r.greenall@millfield.lancs.sch.uk
mailto:g.miller-crook@millfield.lancs.sch.uk
mailto:t.clare@millfield.lancs.sch.uk
mailto:k.griffiths@millfield.lancs.sch.uk
mailto:c.doran@millfield.lancs.sch.uk
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